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The Nevada Department of Agriculture and the USDA announce a shrinking 
of the Exotic Newcastle Disease (END) quarantine zone.  END is a highly 
contagious disease of all birds that results in high mortality in poultry.   END 
was diagnosed in Northeast Las Vegas on January 16, 2003 and a 
quarantine on all bird movements was put in place for all of Clark County 
and Southern Nye County.  “The new smaller quarantine zone is 
immediately around the infected premises” stated Dr. David Thain, Nevada 
State Veterinarian.     Birds may now move freely outside of the quarantine 
zone, with bird movements allowed into the quarantine zone.  Once birds 
move into the zone they will not be allowed to move out until the quarantine 
is released.  “The new zone will remain in effect until sometime in early 
August “Thain further stated.    
A toll free number for reporting sick birds and quarantine violations will 
remain operative for several more months.  This number is (866) 490-2991.
A description of the new quarantine area is: Beginning at the point where 
North Hollywood Boulevard enters Nellis Air Force Base; then south on 
North Hollywood Boulevard to East Bonanza Road; then west on East 
Bonanza Road to North Bruce Street; then north on North Bruce Street to 
State Route 604;  then northeast on State Route 604 to Civic Center Drive; 
then north and northeast on Civic Center Drive until it becomes East 
Alexander Road; then east on East Alexander Road to North Pecos Road; 
then north on North Pecos Road to East Craig Road; then east on East 
Craig Road to State Route 604; then southeast along an imaginary line to 
the point of beginning.  Below is a map of the area 
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